
Logan County Commissioners Work Session 
April 9, 2019

Present: Joe McBride, Jane Bauder, Byron Pelton, Alan Samber, Shannon Graves, Debbie Unrein, 
Jeff Rice, Marilee Johnson, and Jennifer Crow.

Chairman McBride called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS SESSION -  Commissioner Bauder moved to
approve the minutes of the March 26, 2019 work session.  Chairman McBride seconded and the
motion carried.  

REVISIONS TO WORK SESSION AGENDA - Marilyn Wagner of CTSI will not be attending
the Work Session today.  The Commissioners Proceedings will be distributed for review and placed
on next week’s Work Session agenda.

REVIEW LOGAN COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES SCHEDULE OF
BILLS - Shannon Graves met with the Board to review the Logan County Department of Human
Services schedule of bills dated April 9, 2019.  The Board approved all bills as presented.  

REVIEW DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES (DHS) APPROVAL OF PAYROLL 
Shannon Graves  met with the Board to review the DHS approval of payroll for pay period March
16, 2019 through March 29, 2019.  The Board approved payroll as presented.

REVIEW LOGAN COUNTY SCHEDULE OF BILLS - Debbie Unrein met with the Board to
review the Logan County schedule of bills dated April 9, 2019.  The Board approved all bills as
presented.  

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS - January and February 2019 Commissioners proceedings
were distributed for review and will be scheduled for helmet next week.

ATV’S/UTV’s ON COUNTY ROADS - The county will need to adopt an ordinance to allow
ATV’s/UTV’s on County Roads.  The law gives counties the right to regulate exercise of local
police powers under Title 30.  Any violations would be enforced through county court with the 
County Attorney representing the county in court.  

Alan Samber will need to know what requirements the county will want for use of the 
ATV’s/UTV’s i.e. helmet, seatbelts, and maximum speed.  Joe will verify what the City of Sterling
requires as they want the county ordinance to mirror the city’s for less confusion to the public.  The
county cannot require the ATV’s/UTV’s to register at the Clerks office, they must obtain annual
permits by the Colorado Dept. of Parks and Wildlife.

Commissioner McBride will review the matter further.  Municipalities would have to adopt Logan
County’s rules or adopt their own.  ATV’s/UTV’s will be permitted on all county roads in
unincorporated areas, however state law does not permit them to be used on state highways. 
Agricultural operators of the vehicles do not have to obtain permits.

COURTHOUSE EXTERIOR LIGHTING -  Nate Webb is to be here this week to check out the
number of controllers according to Chance Wright. 

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING - The MOU is nearly finished. Jane received an e-
mail last night and will review it. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 9:14 a.m.
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